
THE ZION HERALD 
Proclaiming Good News                                    October  2020 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 24: CRAFT SHOW 10 AM TO 3 PM 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 25: REFORMATION CELEBRATION 

THURSDAY OCTOBER 29:  CONGREGATIONAL MEETING       

IMPORTANT MEETING at 7:00 p.m.  
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Do you remember this from September’s newsletter articles? 

 

Stewardship is NOT about money.  
 

Let the statement soak in, Let it forever block out what you associate with the word stew-
ardship. 
 

Now, can you handle another truth this month?  
 

Title of ownership has not changed hands. 
 

That’s a lot to unpack. Look elsewhere in this newsletter for further information on these 
two ideas. 

Message from your President: 

October is our congregational meeting.  The meeting will be on Thursday, October 29, 2020 at 7:00PM.  
We changed it to a Thursday since we have our services, and Bible discussions on Wednesday. The    
meeting will be covering the annual report and voting on the purposed budget for 2021 In accordance with 
our constitution, any approved changes to an amendment have to be ratified at the next annual meeting by 
a two-thirds vote. So if you approved the change in the amendments at the special congregational meetings 
in September, we will be ratifying the amendments at this meeting. Please make every effort to come to the 
meeting.  We have a lot of important things to discuss.  The annual report and the budget will be sent out to 
everyone two weeks in advance.  Please bring these to the meeting with you.  There will be time to answer 
any questions you may have on the annual report.  This year the annual report will also include some future 
plans of the ministries, not just what we accomplished in the last year. 

I know with COVID-19 it is harder for people to come out.  We will be taking all safety precautions for 
you. We are to be stewards of all God’s things. A steward is someone who takes care of someone else’s 
things. We are to take care of God’s things.  God created everything. All is His not ours. God provides 
things for us but he still owns everything.  When someone gives you a gift it then becomes yours, you own 
it. What we have still belongs to God, so we need to take care of it.  So we need to care for our church, the 
people in it and all the people in our community. In order to do this we need everyone to help and coming 
to our congregational meetings is a step in helping us to know what you want us, your council members, to 
do.  See you all there. 

Dear Lord, open our eyes to the needs of others.  Show us how to live more like Your Son, who always put 
other’s first.  Help us to see how we can help stop the turmoil in this country and in our own community.  
We pray in Jesus name.  AMEN. 

God’s Peace and Blessings be with you all, 
Darlene Milavickas 
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CARING MINISTRY 

During the month of    
August, the Food Pantry 
served 83 households as 
follows: seniors (age 60+) 

75, adults (age 18 - 59) 61, and children (birth - 
17) 24.  The total number of people served during 
August was 160.  During August we served 6 less 
households consisting of 13 more people than July. 
We had 35 less total clients than August 2019.  

As we continue after Labor Day and the start of 
school, I suspect the number of COVID-19 cases 
will spike; therefore, stay safe.  

FOOD PANTRY needs cereal, 
spaghetti sauce, crunchy peanut 
butter, jelly (any flavor except 
grape), canned fruit (especially 
canned pineapple), canned   
vegetables, hot cereal such as 
individually packaged flavored 
instant oatmeal, hearty/chunky soup, and creamed 
soups of all kinds. 

CLOTHING CLOSET 
is in need of household 
items such as; bath    
towels, hand towels, tea 
towels, dishes, pots, 
pans, etc.  We need all 

sizes of clothing for infant,  toddler, pre-teen, teen 
and adult. 

PRAYER CHAIN:  Remember  
to contact Kay  Davis, Pray-
er@zion-nc.com, if you have any  
prayer requests. 

“Let them give thanks to the Lord for his         
wonderful deeds for mankind, for he satisfies the 
thirsty and fills the hungry with good things.”  
Psalm 107:8-9 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT. 

G. Scott Gross 

Caring Ministry Elder 
  

LEARNING MINISTRY 

Adult Sunday School has 
begun.  We had good     
attendance for the first 
week!  Pastor William has 

begun an interesting study of our Lutheran liturgy.  
This is a great way of understanding why we do 
what we do in our worship service and how our 

liturgy relates to the Bible.  Please be sure to join 
us on Sunday morning at 10:15 a.m. in the Adult 
Sunday School room.   

The youth began their Bible School and our     
children are enjoying nice evenings outside with 
stories, games, crafts, and snacks while              
understanding our lessons that go with the Gospels 
for the week.  The youth gather at 6:00 p.m. on 
Wednesdays. 

Susan Whalen’s Wom-
en’s Bible study began 
with a study of the    
Gospel of Mark.  Susan 
had a good turnout for 
her studies.  If you are 

interested in attending her class, please contact her 
at Susanw61@neo.rr.com or call her or text at   
330-705-4696.  This is another great way to       
understand the Bible and hear God’s word.  Her 
class meets at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesdays.   

All classes are practicing physical distancing and 
wearing masks.  Your safety is our first priority. 

All teens are welcome 
to join Pastor’s “Just for 
Teens” Bible discussion 
on Wednesdays at 4:20 
p.m.   Pastor also holds 
adult Bible discussions on Wednesdays at 5:00 
p.m. or Thursdays at 9:00 a.m.  All of these       
discussions are held via Zoom meetings.  If you 
would like to join any of these, please let Pastor or 
Vicki know and they will add you to the invitation 
for the Zoom meeting. 

We pray for everyone’s safety.  We are so thankful 
for all of these opportunities we have to study 
God’s word.  Our study of the Bible helps us to 
become better disciples of the Lord.   

God’s Peace Be with You, 
Janet Slease, Learning Ministry 

 

RESOURCE MINISTRY 

God be with you, today and 
always. It has been joyful 
and uplifting to see those 
that have returned to our    
in-person services on 

Wednesday evening or Sunday. Equally, we also 
wish God’s peace and love to those who do not 
feel comfortable with  attendance utilizing our safe 
protocols. Please stay in touch and let us know 
what we can do for you. 
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Zion’s August giving rate rebounded for a 21% 
increase compare to July and increased 85%    
compared to August 2019; a very positive result 
for which we are thankful for your generosity and 
stewardship. Our YTD giving rate continues on a 
positive trend with the August result 46% increase 
compared to 2019 results. The detrimental        
economic aspects of the pandemic continue to be a 
factor but overall, our trends are positive and will 
enable us to continue to operate in a fiscally      
responsible manner to help Zion address and     
adequately support our ministries. Your continued 
support will make this happen! 

Considering rate of giving and our budgeted      
expenses, August results produced an operating 
income deficit of $2,663.31. This result was a  
consequence of necessary roof repairs whose   
negative budget impact will be reversed in       
September accounting. This result increased our 
YTD budget deficit to $24,385.55 prior to         
accounting for our 2019 budget surplus of 
$7,646.18. This result is in alignment with our   
approved 2020 budget projections, but we         
anticipate that it will continue to be reduced as the 
positive giving trends continue for the remainder 
of 2020.  

FYI: Our  established electronic giving options 
continue to operate successfully, accounting for 
approximately 10% of total August giving volume. 
If you are not currently using this option but would 
like to try it, you may get started using the        
“On-Line Giving” link on the Zion-NC.com    
website or one of the following options: 

 For giving using a PC https://abundant.co/
zionlutheranchurch/give  

For mobile giving from a smartphone https://
abundant.co/zionlutheranchurch/mobilegiving 

Or you can use the QR code attached.  

  

The pandemic has forced us to change our worship 
practices and to improve Zion’s infrastructure and 
capability for virtual worship when “face-to-face” 
contact has been restricted. We will continue to 
refine and improve these capabilities as they will 
continue to be necessary to successfully support 
our worship ministry. 
 

By trusting in God’s blessings and exercising    
appropriate personal responsibility, we know that 
we can address the current health and social      
crisis’s.  

Please stay connected and supportive! God’s peace 
and blessings for you all! 

Respectfully, 
John Rhodes 

Resource Ministry 

 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 

You would think it is a very 
difficult time to be “social” 
- well it is, but it’s not      
impossible. Serving others 
hasn’t been postponed or 
rescheduled.  It will just 
look different than before.   

Today, we are serving each other and our         
community, just differently than we thought we 
would be.  First and foremost - we have two   
weekly services going on and three Bible           
discussions.  They are wonderful - maybe you 
don’t realize how many other churches aren’t    
having in person worship. We would be so     
thankful if you would join us.   

We also have a robust Food Pantry and Closing 
Closet with dedicated volunteers that work       
selflessly in order to help someone else out during 
a tough time.  Under Cathy Harvey and with     
support from Debbie Fox and Darlene Milavickas, 
the Food Pantry has taken service to the communi-
ty to a new level.  Maybe all the new rules aren’t 
shutting things down, maybe they are waking us 
up. 

We will continue to find different ways to help 
others.  We are leaning into the good stuff.    
Thank you for your support and a special thank 
you to Pastor William and Linda Weidenbach for 
joining us about a year ago.  I can’t imagine going 
through this last 6 months, specifically, without 
your love and support of our congregation.   

Please pray for those suffering with health and  
financial issues.  Let Zion be a place that makes a 
difference to those in need in our community.  
Help us understand how we can help them.  Thank 
you for the blessing of calling Pastor William and 
Linda to Zion.   

Laura Thompson  
Social Ministry  
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WITNESS MINISTRY 

We had a great time painting Wine Glasses.  Eight 
women got together and made lots of memories.  
There are so many great artists among us. Looking 
forward to doing this again.  Maybe next time we 
can display our handiwork. 

Here are a few pictures. 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any ideas of something you would like 
to teach or maybe have always wanted to learn, let 
me know. I would like to start some small groups.  
I am working on some fun ideas for the holidays.  
Stay tuned for further details. 

Heavenly Father.  Show us ways to reach out to 
our community and provide for their needs. In 
these troubling times, we all need to be reminded 
not to give up hope.  You are constantly with us 
and you never give up on us.  Amen 

 

Sue Whalen 

Witness Ministry 

WORSHIP MINISTRY 

Let’s all be thankful for  
the many blessings we 
have during these 
COVID and unsettled 

times.  Our church is one of the few that actually 
has reopened church services and are fortunate to 
have great attendance.  Many churches do not offer 
live services or have just a handful of people join-
ing them.  We have an average of 43 on Sundays 
and our Wednesday evening services have an aver-
age of 37 not to mention the great responses we get 
from our online viewers. 

We are thankful for  the many people that help 
make our worship services great including the 
chancel guild, decans, assisting ministers, our tech 
team for recording services and our pastor.  
We are thankful for the organ music each Sunday 
brought to us by Jack who tirelessly pursues new 
music for us to enjoy.  Regarding other music like 
singing hymns and live vocalists, it has been deter-
mined that it is still too early to incorporate this 
into our services. We are working on recording 
some performances and sharing these as soon as 
we work out the licensing issues.  Singing hymns 
is missed by many of our members and I too miss 
singing as well.  Hopefully we will be able to all 
join in and praise God with song before too long.   

We are thankful for  those who took our  survey 
we gave out to our Wednesday evening congrega-
tion and the results are in!  People overwhelmingly 
enjoy the Wednesday evening services and wish to 
continue them. It was also determined that we will 
need to move the service inside the gym as weath-
er dictates. This gives us plenty of room to practice 
physical distancing and still socialize.   

We are thankful for  Barry Wyerman, an acous-
tic engineer, who I have had the pleasure of work-
ing with to analyze the reverberation issues that are 
apparent in our gym. Barry generously gave of his 
time and expertise to help us solve this problem.  

We are thankful that council has approved ap-
propriations to correct the acoustics in the gym. 
We are looking for a team of volunteers to help us 
install these panels and if you are willing to help, 
please contact me, Brian Walters, and I will give 
you the details.  

Lord, let us be thankful for all that you give us. 
Help us recognize the blessing that you provide 
every day to each of us.  It is easy to feel down 
when life is not what we expect it to be, but help us 
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see the opportunities that challenges like living 
through this pandemic can bring. In Jesus name 
we pray.  Amen.  

Brian Walters 

Worship Ministry 

 

COMFORT GIVERS 

The Fall In Gathering of Lutheran World Relief 
Comforts and Kits has been postponed temporari-
ly.  The survey originally sent out did not return 
good results or additional information specific to 
our location.  I called LWR headquarters, they are 
willing to advice or direct any ideas that groups 
have for churches sharing moving vans or u-hauls.  
It is a delicate situation to follow all the guide-
lines.  Coordinating with the warehouse hours, 
volunteers safety, and insurance. 

In checking with local churches in our area, some 
have discontinued sewing comforts for LWR, but 
work on other local needs.  One church has 
pledged 5,000 face masks to two senior communi-
ties. 

Our comforts may stay snugly folded until spring.  
We continue to meet each 2nd and 4th Thursday 
of the month.  Let’s pray for a miracle the COVID
-19 virus will be controlled.  God’ healing hand 
will cover all. 

Love to All, 
Betty Tracy 

 

 

Z012'4 F02526057 F5684 02 AUGUST 2020 

August Income                $  23,466.96 
Income through August  $195,330.09  
August Expenses                          $  26,097.27 
Expenses through August             $219,715.64 

    
   August Deficit               -$  2,663.31 

   2020 YTD Deficit                 -$24,385.55 

    
      We thank you for your generous support! 
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Pastor’s Ponderings 

October, 2020 

 

Fall is in the air.  

          the little chill, 

                    the unique smell,  

                              the swirling leaves, 

                                        God’s breath in action. 

 

We are human beings, filled with God’s breath of life. 

Filled to live a life that brings about God’s kingdom. 

Filled to live in a way that shows others the love of God. 

Filled to live in a way that speaks peace and reconciliation in our world. 

Filled to live in a way that promotes care for the environment. 

Filled to live in a way that strengthens those who are weakened. 

  

Are you filled with the Spirit of God? 

Do others see the indwelling Spirit in your actions and words? 

Do others come to know Christ’s love by your serving them?  

 

 

 Why does the Spirit dwell in us? 

 What will the Spirit empower us to accomplish? 

 Who will be lifted up by the Spirit working through us? 

 How will we foster all people being united in joy with the Spirit? 

 

 

 

I’m looking forward to what we can do together. Are you?  
Graciously, Pr. William 
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News from the Zion Sunday School 
 

   Happy Birthday to: 
 

     
    
 

 

Upcoming Events – Mark your calendars! 
 

Sunday, October 18th: Vitalant Blood Drive 10 am - 2 pm in the gym 

Saturday, October 24th:    Youth Missions Fall Craft Show 10 am – 3 pm 

Thursday, October 29th:  Youth Halloween Activity 6 – 8 pm 

Saturday, October 31st:  Trunk or Treat in our parking lot from 3 -5 pm 

 

Pre-K thru 6th Grade Sunday School News 

 

Our Sunday School year is off and running!  The kids have started out with some great outside lessons on 
Wednesday evenings.  The lessons follow the Gospel reading for the week which helps to make a great 
connection with Pastor during the children’s sermon.  We hope your children will join us at 6 pm on 
Wednesday evenings in the pavilion and bring a friend! 
 

Youth Halloween/Fall Activity: Thursday, October 29th from 6 – 8 pm 

 

We will be having a Youth Halloween/Fall activity during October’s Congrega-
tional Meeting on Thursday, October 29th from 6 to 8 pm.  A pizza party for the 
kids starts at 6pm and will finish with some delicious fall treats for dessert.  
There will be crafts, pumpkin decorating and games (hopefully some outside if 
the weather provides).  A sign-up sheet for the event is located in Luther Hall.  

Stewardship Moment – It’s not about money. 
 

 

Is this MEME what you think of when you hear; Stewardship? 

Well, we have good news for you! It’s not about money. 

In a recent gospel reading we heard Jesus tell the parable of the laborers in the 
vineyard (Matthew 20:1-16).  

Let’s walk through that parable for a moment: 
 

∗ Some think the landowner represents God; for the landowner is generous and treats all    
equally.  

      That seems reasonable. 

∗ The landowner asks; “Am I not allowed to do what I choose with what belongs to 
me?”  (v15). 

      He means everything belongs to the him; the land, the grapes, the wages. 

∗ So, if the landowner represents God, then does that mean everything belongs to God? 

Now you understand; well done! 

So, stewardship is about recognizing, accepting, and admitting that God owns everything – God is, 
after all, the Creator.  
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Please sign up by Sunday, October 25th so we have enough food and supplies.  The children are welcome to 
wear a costume and invite a friend.  We will have physical distancing for all activities and facial covering 
must be worn.  This event is for  all of our  youth, Pre-K through High School.  We look forward to an 
evening of great Fall fun.   
 

Halloween Trunk or Treat: Saturday, October 31st from 3 - 5 pm 

 

Our 2nd annual Trunk or Treat for the community will be Saturday, October 31st from 3 to 5 pm to correlate 
with North Canton’s Trick or Treat.  Last year we had 17 cars participate!  Let’s exceed that number this 
year! Each participating vehicle will park in our lot, open the trunks or hatches of their vehicles and pass 
out candy and treats. Vehicle decorating with a fun theme and costumes are also encouraged while passing 
out candy to all kids that come through the parking lot.  We have the perfect space for this event and hope 
that all the neighborhood kids will walk through during Trick or Treat on the 31st.  If you are interested in 
taking part in this event and are willing to decorate your “trunk”, please let Debbie Fox know by October 
13th.  Let’s make this community event a safe day of fun and fellowship!  To ensure everyone’s safety and 
health. we will practice 6-foot physical distancing, masks/facial covers must be worn and all candy & 
treats must be handed to the trunk or treaters.  There will also be hand sanitizing stations available. 

Fall “Oktoberfest” Craft Show News 

 

This year’s Craft Show is Saturday, October 24th from 10 am – 3 pm.  There will be some changes to the 
show this year due to the pandemic.  All current protocols will be followed including but not limited to 6- 
foot physical distancing, required masks/facial covering and hand sanitizing stations.  We will also be con-
trolling the flow of foot traffic. Unfortunately, we will not have German dinners or a Bake Sale this year 
for safety reasons, but there will be a limited concessions area. 
 

We will still be making awesome raffle baskets once again this year.  Everyone is asked to donate items to 
help fill the baskets.  You may choose any of the baskets to donate items, and will receive a free raffle  
ticket for items donated.  All items are needed by Sunday, October 11th. 
 

Raffle Tickets for these baskets will be on sale before and after our services. Tickets will also be available 
in the office during the week.  Raffle ticket cost will be 2 for $1 or 15 for $5.   This year’s baskets are as 
follows: 
 

Sweet Treats Basket 
Ohio State Fan Basket  
Lottery Ticket Wreath 
 

There will also be a Christmas Quilt made by Zion’s quilters in the raffle. Winners for all of these items 
will be chosen Thursday, October 29th after the Congregational Meeting. 
 

We need lots of help to make our show a success.  There are sign-up sheets in Luther Hall for volunteers to 
set up, tear down and work on the day of the Craft Show.  There are also sign-up sheets for food and drink 
donations that we will need.  We encourage everyone to help out if possible.  We really appreciate your 
support! 
 

Again, the Craft Show will take place on Saturday, October 24th from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  This is a great 
event at Zion! This year, all proceeds from the Craft Show will go to Habitat for Humanity. Last year we 
were able to donate $3,281.48 to Habitat from the Craft Show. While we recognize our proceeds may be 
lower this year due to the pandemic and having to eliminate German dinners and the Bake Sale, we still 
pray that God will guide us and others to help us support Habitat and the great work they do.  
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A Huge Thank You to Barry Wyerman! 

We express our gratitude to Barry for his expertise 
and generosity in helping us with our acoustic    
issues in our gym.  Barry is an acoustic engineer 
and a friend of Jack Brannen our organist. With 
the information we provided to Barry, he put     
together a very comprehensive 15-page report and 
analysis of the reverberation issues in our gym.  
The cost would have been more than $1,500, but 
Barry donated all of this to us. We in council had 
prayed for help with this acoustic problem and 
God answered us by leading us to Barry, but we 
did not expect that it would be so generously     
given.  THANK YOU!  
 

Thank to Maggiore’s Drive Thru 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to Maggiore’s in 
North Canton.  They have been providing the wine 
for communion for many years and we are so 
thankful for their donation.  If you get a chance, 
please be sure to thank them for their generosity. 

 

WANTED: 

Dollhouses that have been tucked away in closets, attics, and basements in need of 
some TLC.  The Dollhouse Doctor, Cindy Bagocious, will bring them back to life.  
Contact her at cindy.bagocius@gmail.com to set up an assessment appointment.  
Supplies to be reimbursed.  Donation to Habitat for Humanity suggested as 
acknowledgement of the “doctoring”! 

 

Stewardship Moment – Title of Ownership. 

You don’t have what you have because you earned it or deserve it. 
 

No, you have it because…wait for it… because God trusts you to care 
for it properly. God lets us tend to God’s creation. 
 

“God said…let (humankind) have dominion over the fish of the sea, 
and over the birds of the air, and over the wild animals of the earth, 
and over every creeping thing that creeps upon the earth (Genesis 
1:26). 
 

God trusts us to take good care of that which belongs God. We are God’s entrusted caretakers. Does that 
biblical fact match the verbiage you use to reference things in your care? 

 

∗ Do you say “my house” or “the house God entrusts to my care”? 

∗ Do you say “my car” or “the car God entrusts to my care”? 

∗ Do you say “my children” or “the children God entrusts to my care”? 

You see, God made everything (including you) and therefore everything belongs to God. So title still rests 
in God’s name. But the good news is that God has so much faith in you that you are entrusted with the care 
of God’s creation. Wow, God has great confidence in you. 
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NEO SYNOD REPORT 

 

First I want to thank Darlene and Pastor for inviting me to represent our church.  It was an honor and 
privilege.   
 

I was quite impressed with how things were organized having to do a zoom meeting instead of live.  
Even though there were a few glitches, everything ran pretty smoothly. (Although Pastor William may 
not agree since he was on the help desk)  
 

All I can say is what an experience.  It was so humbling to know that I was part of the NEO Synod histo-
ry.  It was exciting to vote and hold your breath to see if your candidate was on the next ballot.  Then 
when it got down to the last two candidates (both women) it was nice to know that I was going to be a 
part of someone’s story.   
 

The Holy Spirit was at work the whole weekend.  You could just feel his presence.   I can only imagine 
how exciting it would have been if we were able to meet and talk to other church representatives. It 
helped me to understand what the Synod does and how important it is to support them. 
 

 If you have the opportunity in the future to participate, please do.  You won’t regret it. 
 

Sue Whalen 

REPORT TO ZION EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

RE: 2020 NEO Synod Assembly held September 11-12 

Submitted by Cindy Bagocius, Delegate 

 

The theme for the 2020 Synod Assembly was “Faithful Witness—John 4.”  In the reading of John 4, we 
meet the Woman from Samaria drawing water from the well—not only for her own needs, but also for 
the need of a thirsty Jesus.  She and He engage in an extended conversation which led to her running off 
to the village to tell whoever would listen, she had met the Christ.  She is the faithful witness of John 4. 
  
Attendees at the Synod Assembly, in its virtual form, were witnesses to much.   
Way before home-based delegates settled in on their respective devices for the Calling to Order of the 
Assembly by Bishop Allende, much time, energy, know-how, and not-yet-know-how had to fall into 
place.  Delegates were encouraged to “attend” online orientation sessions hosted by Synod personnel to 
become familiar with both ZOOM formatting and Turning Point Technologies voting procedures.  The 
three of us from Zion—Susan Whalen, Pastor William, and I—met two times ourselves prior to the As-
sembly’s dates, to foster and establish rapport.  Pastor William was recruited to be a member of the 
HELP DESK team stationed at the Cuyahoga Falls Synod Office.  Key organizers and speakers were on 
site at the John S. Knight Center in Akron.   
 

As a postage stamp-sized delegate, I still felt a part of the whole.   Each day’s events followed its printed 
Agenda very closely—much to the relief of everyone who had a hand in putting together all the elements 
at stake in the online format.  The very few glitches were handled with patience and “aplomb”—Bishop 
Allende’s new word!  
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Zion Lutheran Church                 Non-Profit Organization 

349 Lindy Lane NW                   U. S. Postage  

North Canton, OH 44720                        PAID 

An ELCA Congregation             Canton, Ohio 

                    Permit No. 2094 

Worship Services     

Sunday Morning:   8:00 a.m. Traditional Worship 

Sunday Morning: 10:30 a.m. Contemporary Service   

 

 

Sunday School Classes 

  (Adult Discussion) 9:15 a.m. to 10:15 a.m.  
 (Classes: All Ages) 9:15 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. 
 

Church Office Hours       

Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 

Pastor:  The Rev. William Weidenbach, Jr. 850-766-5853 

Church Council President:  Darlene Milavickas 330-412-4336 

Church Office Secretary:  Vicki Givler  330-499-3909 

Church Office Secretary E-Mail:           vicki.givler@yahoo.com 

Praise Team Leader: Suzanne Walters  330-497-8996 

Christian Ed. Director: Debbie Fox  330-966-2433 

Chancel Flowers: Vicki Givler   330-499-3909 

Church Office Fax Number   330-499-0801 

Prayer Chain: Kay Davis        330-494-6267 

Prayer Chain: Email                 stitchandsewk810@sbcglobal.net 

www.ZionEvangelicalLutheranChurch.org 

 
    

Statement of Purpose  
Zion matters to the community by showing the love of Jesus Christ 


